[image: image1.png]



NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Drug Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458
NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, August 20, 2009 at 10:05 a.m. at Napa City Hall.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Captain Jean Donaldson for Sheriff Doug Koford, Assistant DA Lee Philipson for District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Also present at the meeting was Lt. Mike Lair of the California Parks Department.  Board members absent included; Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD and SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement.  
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – There were not enough board members present for a quorum.  Chief Melton requested the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be sent to the next meeting.
NSIB Special Investigations Revolving Fund Management Response for Fiscal Year 08/09 – Commander Pitkin discussed NSIB’s response to the recommendation the Napa County Auditor made regarding NSIB’s Revolving Fund for the Fiscal Years ended June 2008 and June 2009.  Commander Pitkin noted that the response, as it reads in the Management Comments, says ‘NSIB is currently working with the County Executive Office and County Counsel on an updated Memorandum of Understanding.  In the MOU, it will state that by resolution a revolving fund with monies from the participating agencies will be established as included in the mutually approved budget.  The revolving fund shall be used as an undercover fund in order to provide the necessary flexibility to enable NSIB to proceed with investigations.’
Abandoned Monies – Commander Pitkin discussed the seizure of monies from past cases that were taken as evidence and therefore not added to the Asset Forfeiture fund.  In accordance with State Law the abandoned evidence funds were published in local newspapers and deposited into the Napa County Treasury.
September Governing Board Meeting postponed – Commander Pitkin requested the September meeting be postponed to enable him to attend the National Narcotic Officers Association meeting.  Those present agreed rescheduling the next meeting to Thursday, October 15. 
4.
ADJOURNMENT – 10:15 a.m. to continue with Closed Board Meeting.
Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)









________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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